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September 19, 2018 
 
Ronald Ellis, PhD 
President  
California Baptist University 
8432 Magnolia Avenue 
Riverside, CA 92504 
 
 
Dear President Ellis: 
 
On behalf of the Council on Education for Public Health, I am pleased to advise you that the CEPH 
Board of Councilors acted at its September 7, 2018 meeting to accredit the Public Health Program 
at California Baptist University’s College of Allied Health for a five-year term, extending to 
December 31, 2023, with an interim report due in summer 2019. The interim report will address 
graduation rates, data on alumni perceptions, and use of evaluation data.   
 
We are attaching a copy of the Council’s final accreditation report. This differs from the team’s 
report that you received prior to our meeting in several areas: 
 
• The Council changed the finding for Criterion D2 (Foundational Competencies) from partially 

met to met. This change was based on updated information provided in the program’s 
response to the site visit team’s report. 

• The Council changed the finding for Criterion D4 (Concentration Competencies) from partially 
met to met. This change was based on updated information provided in the program’s 
response to the site visit team’s report. 

• The Council changed the finding for Criterion F4 (Delivery of Continuing Education) from 
partially met to met. This change was based on updated information provided in the program’s 
response to the site visit team’s report. 

 
We appreciated the many courtesies extended to the site visit team during its visit.  
 
 
       Sincerely, 
 
        
 
 
 
       
       Rose Marie Martinez, ScD 
       President 
 
 
cc:   Marshare Penny, DrPH 
 CEPH Councilors 


